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Can I firstly thank Tony Leach, and his consort Judith Hill, for 
his Chairmanship last year. My first duty as your Chairman was to 
attend, along with others from BLT, the funeral of Mavis Lawrence. 
Our thoughts are with Derek Lawrence and his family at this time. 

I did have the privilege of handing out the LAMDA 
Certificates to the Kaleidoscope pupils. Congratulations to all who 
were awarded certificates. There were such a lot of Merits and 
Distinctions and our thanks to Sally Edwards and her team whose 
hard work was instrumental in the passes. 

It has been a busy start to the year with Coarse Acting in the 
Studio, more of which elsewhere, and welcoming over 100 
delegates to the Theatre for the Little Theatre Guildôs Annual 
Meeting and Conference. We were delighted to welcome Sir Ian 
McKellan to the Conference. During the AGM of the Guild Sir 
Ian said that he thought Bingley Little Theatre ñAn amazing 
building and enterpriseò. 

I would like to thank everyone who was involved in all the 
preparations for and in all the work over the weekend of the 
Conference itself. There was a considerable amount of work that 
was carried out. It was very exhausting but hopefully very 
enjoyable. It gave us a splendid showcase for all that has been 
done within the building since the Guild last visited us. We received 
many compliments on a job well done. Thank you. 

At the AGM I said that we needed to look ahead 5 to10 years 
to see what we would be doing in the building, how we would be 
doing it and most importantly who would be doing it. All theatres in 
the LTG are facing the same question. ñWho will take over from 
us?ò I donôt have the solution which will make all such questions 
redundant but I do believe that we need to run the building as a 
Community, each bringing their own abilities and encouraging new people to come on board wherever possible. 

We also need to take a long hard look at the building as a whole and ask whether we are making best use of 
it. We must have a shortage of space as I find Committee Meetings taking place in the Bar because there is no 
where else, but we have the whole building at our disposal ï and we should utilise it. 

I would like to start a conversation with the members as to what improvements we can make within the whole 
building, we need all sorts of ideas so that we can spark off each other. I would contribute some ideas to get the ball 
rolling. 

We do not have any disabled access to the first floor and I believe that the space above the Coffee Lounge 
could be utilised along with the Squireôs Room to produce a Studio Theatre capable of providing a place where our 
own Studio plays can run for more than two nights, where we can have visiting acts who need a more intimate 
space, where rehearsals could be held. The largest benefit of this move would be to free up the upstairs room to 
enable our social life to carry on without interruption and where the public would rarely come. The number of 
Theatres in the LTG that have had specific Studio Theatres is growing fast 

There are all sorts of questions that need to be raised. Do we really need two Admin Offices? Can our 
Departments be organised differently in terms of the space they occupy. I know that different suggestions may clash, 
they almost certainly will, but in putting the ideas together we may well find that the whole could be greater than the 
sum of its parts. We would need to get professional advice as to the practicalities. We would need to seek grant 
funding for such a major overhaul, but our current financial position means that it will be easier to seek funding than 
it has been since 2012. 

There will of course be objections to such work but what we cannot do is to do nothing as this will merely 
continue the issues we currently have and hand them on to our successors. I do not believe that we would be 
thanked for that. 

Brian Stoner 
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14 - 19 September 2015  
The Decorator 
by Ronald Churchill 

 
26 - 31 October 2015    
The Ghost Train  
by Arnold Ridley 

 
7 -12 December 2015    
Ring Round the Moon  
by Jean Anouilh  

(adapted by Christopher Fry) 
 

18 - 23 January 2016   
The Turn of the Screw  
by Henry James  

(adapted by Ken Whitmore) 
 

29 February - 5 March 2016   
Sugar Daddies  
by Alan Ayckbourn 
 
 
10 - 12 March 2016 
Nil Desperandum 
by Edwards and Gaul 

 
 11 - 16 April 2016   
Scales of Justice  
by Peter Saunders 

 
23 - 28 May 2016  
An Ideal Husband  
by Oscar Wilde 

 
4 - 9 July 2016  
Brassed Off  
by Paul Allen 

SEASON 68       2014 - 2015     Cast List for Next Plays 

THE DECORATOR 
Director  -  David Templeton 

Marcia Laura Campbell 

Walter Julian Freeman 

Jane Julie-Marie Hinton 

THE LADYKILLERS  
Director Jacquie Howard 

Harry Julian Freeman 

One Round  Paul Chewins 

Louis  Laurie Toczek 

Professor  Marcus  Lee Russell 

Major Courtney  James Margerrison 

Mrs Wilberforce  Julie Boldy 

Constable  MacDonald  David Brett 

Mrs Tromleyton  
Nadine Walker-
Bowman 

 
Contributions please to:-  
The Newsletter Editor, 
 Bingley Little Theatre,  

Main Street,   
Bingley, BD16 2JZ 

  
Emails: Robin Martin     
robungo@talktalk.net 

or 
Judy Robinson 

judyr@blueyonder.co.uk 
  

..or in their pigeonholes at 
BLT. 

By 18 September 
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Artistic Coordinator Jonathan Scott 

House and Social Coordinator Martine Illingworth 

House Manager Ron Hardy 

Assistant House Manager  

BLT Front of House Manager Faye Hardy 

Head of Studio Jan Darnbrough 

Social Committee (4 to serve) Judith Hill 
June Driver 
Margaret Wilcock 
Anna Tate 

Lighting Manager  

Effects David Pedrick 

Properties Yvonne Templeton 

Wardrobes Debbie Linton 

Workshop Manager  

Assistant Workshop Manager Godfrey Elliot 

Publicity Manager Anthony Leach 

Asst Publicity Manager Kate Harris 

Publicity Committee 
(6 to serve) 

Glyn Turton, Judy Robinson;  Margaret 
Barrans;  Rosie Brooks; Ian Smithson, 
Charlotte Johnson 

Box Office Manager / Ticket Secretary David Templeton 

Asst Ticket Secretary Yvonne Templeton 

Membership Secretary Wendy Broadbent 

Reading and Casting 
Committee 
(5 to serve) 

Rosie Crabb-Wyke 
Mark Brown 
Deborah Mouat 
Phil Holbrough 
Gilly Wilkinson-Rogers 

LTG Representative Patricia Clough 

Stage Committee 
(4 to serve) 

Richard Stageman 
Pam Heywood 
Leigh Bowman 
Rosie Brooks 

Bingley Arts Centre Committee (7 to serve) Richard Stageman 
Ron Hardy 
Margaret Wilcock 
David Templeton 
Jan Darnbrough 
Tony Cross 
Jeff Peacock 

Bingley Little Theatre Election Results - May 2015 

President  John Eaton Director 

Chairman - BLT Brian Stoner Director 

Vice Chairman - BLT Rosemary Grainger Director 

Past Chairman - BLT Anthony Leach Director 

Secretary Anne Lakin Director 

Treasurer/Business Co-ordinator Graeme Holbrough Director 

Honorary Legal Adviser John Eaton Director 
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At the recent LTG conference, the Publicity workshop heard from some Little Theatres who turn 
around their Newsletters, from copy date to publication, in two days. Ours takes nearly a 
month! 

This set me thinking. A lot of what we do at BLT is based on precedent. This newsletter has always appeared 
occasionally (currently four times a year)...and has always been called  a ñnewsletterò, although Iôm aware that many 
people refer to it-probably more accurately, as a ñmagazineò. With a ñturn-roundò of just under four weeks, we are 
inevitably behind with the news! 
 

But this style appears to suit us. I know that Ilkley Playhouse, for instance, publish their own news sheet with every 
production, tucked inside every programme. 
 

This appears to suit them. The bonus is that they can be more up-to-date. What I like about our own version, though, 
is that it can perhaps be more considered. We, for instance, make a point of reflecting on events such as the LTG 
conference, the AGM, and on our own productions. And I believe that this is welcomed by members, giving a 
theatrical and very Bingley slant to events of the last Quarter. Do you agree?  
 

Another feature which surprised some ñforeignò delegates is that we post out approximately 250 newsletters to our 
members. They told us that they donôt. You pays your moneyé 
 

Anyway, on the above theme I am once again looking for play reviewers for the coming season. The playlist is on 
page 2. If anyone would like to take on what one member recently described to me  as a òvery difficult jobò! , please 
get in touch with me via the usual channels. I am happy to chat about it, if youôre mulling it over. And, although, as 
Editor, Iôm indebted to our regular hoary old contributors, I always welcome virgins! 

Robin Martin 

Editorial  

June Driver 

At the AGM, our President, John Eaton, invited June Driver to 
step forward and become the 52nd Hon Life Member of BLT. An 
extract from his speech awarding this honour.... 

Nothing can give greater pleasure than when the individual is as 
delightful and deserving as this particular person. ñDelightful and 
deservingò sounds like a line from Cole Porterôs ñKiss me Kateò! I 
am not certain if this lady is delirious but she is certainly 
delightful and delicious! 

I remember seeing Hugh Whitemoreôs moving play ñPack of 
Liesò in 1987, and remember seeing an extremely vivacious and 
attractive blonde whom I hadnôt seen in any plays before. This 
was probably for the reason that it was her first appearance on 
BLTôs stage. 

Since then, her middle name might have Vesta Tilley é..Versatility ééé so varied are the roles which 
she has played. These have included a maid ï a hairdresser ï a nun ï a vicarôs wife ï a doctorôs wife ï a 
scold ï a murderer ï a ghost ï a retired opera singer ï and (twice) the sister of a missionary. 

Her contribution as an actress over the last 28 years might well have justified hon life membership on its 
own, but her stage appearances are only a small part of her BLT activities. 

She was ASM for what she describes as ñseveral plays under Wheater Smithò; she could perhaps have 
phrased that more felicitously (!) ï but having had such an excellent role model, she stage- managed one 
or two productions and also helped out behind the scenes with props and wardrobes. 

After two spells ï on the Reading and Casting Committee, it became clear to her that finding prompts was, 
in itself, a time-consuming job for the committee so, never one to hold back, she promptly (no pun 
intended) volunteered to be prompt finder. 

Not only was she active on the stage and behind the stage, but was equally active at the bar for many 
years (the Victoria Bar, that is!). 

In 1996 the outcome of her consistently active, cheerful and dedicated commitment to all aspects of the 
theatre resulted in her inevitably becoming chairman in 1996-97. 

And she modestly but proudly reminded me recently that in 1997 she also helped Jean Stuckey write the 
book which has become the seminal history of the theatre, and which Etain (Laurie Geogheganôs daughter 
who spoke so movingly at the Chairmanôs Supper) was so delighted to receive - ñA History of BLTò. 
 

As a member of the Social Committee her cheery smile has accompanied all those trying to keep up with 
the demands for cups of coffee by audience members on Wednesday evenings. 

They say that some people give pleasure wherever they go, and some give pleasure whenever they 
go....June definitely falls into the former category! 
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The BLT Annual General Meeting  
 
This was held on 8 May and attracted an excellent turnout with over 100 members attending. All the more 
remarkable given the atrocious weather conditions outside. The retiring theatre Chairman, Anthony Leach, 
presided over the early business, which comprised the officersô reports for 2014-15, before handing over 
the chain of office to Brian Stoner, the Chairman for 2015-16. 
In his report Anthony thanked the many members who had made contributions to the operation and to the 
well-being of the Theatre and The Arts Centre during his year of office. He noted the continuing 
programme of improvements to the Arts Centre during the year, and in particular the installation of the 
new light and sound systems. He commented that his legacy as Chairman is in ensuring that the Theatre 
has more control over its own destiny by having more rehearsal time on stage. This will give directors, 
actors and the óever decreasingô backstage teams more breathing space in their preparations for 
performance. 
The Treasurer/Business Coordinatorôs report from Graeme Holbrough, which was read in Grahamôs 
absence by Margaret Wilcock, showed the Theatre to be in good health financially, with 2014/15 being 
financially successful. During the year the Theatre reported a profit of Ã34,000. 
The Publicity Manager, David Helliwell, reported on the ongoing work of the Publicity Committee and its 
members, which this year had included the recruitment of Glyn Turton as Press Officer. The Committee 
has framed plans for 2015/16 for advertising our plays more prominently outside and inside the Arts 
Centre. 
The Artistic Coordinator, Gilly Wilkinson-Rogers presented a comprehensive review of the 
performance and production side of the Theatreôs work during the year. The volume and depth of Reading 
& Casting Committeeôs work was illustrated by the fact that 192 members had been offered parts to play 
38 male and 25 female parts in the seasonôs 8 plays. Already 82 people have been offered parts in next 
seasonôs plays. Gilly noted the difficulties experienced when people who are offered parts delay making a 
response. She also urged any members who would like to act but feel that they may have been 
overlooked to contact the Chair of the Committee to state their interest, particularly where they have not 
added their name to the óinterestô list posted in the downstairs corridor. Gilly reported that 288 readings of 
82 plays was conducted in the selection of next yearôs 8 play programme. The 2014/15 programme had 
been well received by audiences, with two plays (Fawlty Towers and Inspector Drakeôs Last Case) 
moving into the top 10 of the 62 plays performed over the last 7 1/2 years. Stage Committee, Studio 
Committee and Kaleidoscope had all had a successful 2014/15. Gilly announced she would not continue 
in the role for 2015/16. 
The Theatreôs LTG representative, Patricia Clough, reported on the plans for the LTG Annual Conference 
which is to be held at BLT at the end of May. Conference members will arrive at BLT on the evening of 
Friday 23 May. There is a need for more members to assist in looking after visitors during the Conference 
and particularly to act as ómeeters and greetersô on that evening. It is possible that Sir Ian McKellan might 
be present for part of the Conference. 
Martine Illingworth, the House and Social Co-ordinator, reported on the very active programme of 
social events conducted during the year. The programme depended heavily on the contributions of a 
relatively small group of members, who were thanked for their special efforts. 
Tony Cross, as Chairman of the Arts Centre Committee, reported on a very successful year. The 
new lighting and sound systems are fully established and are working well. A growing number of external 
professional promoters are booking the Arts Centre as a venue and our support of local community 
activity continues extensively. Some further improvements to the building are in the pipeline including 
enhancements of the Coffee Lounge and the Entrance Foyer. Of particular note is the plan to commission 
the installation of a fully automated revolve to the stage. All these works will be completed before the start 
of next season. The proposal presented at last yearôs AGM to introduce live screening of major 
professional productions by satellite has proved to be too expensive to undertake at this stage. 
In an amusing address the President, John Eaton, celebrated another successful BLT year and extended 
his thanks and congratulations to Officers and Committee members for their work in achieving the 
success. 
The President presented the award of Life Membership of the Theatre to June Driver for her varied 
contributions to BLT over many years. 
In his address Brian Stoner, the incoming Chairman, stated that two of his priorities for the year would be 
firstly to start a conversation about how BLT uses its accommodation, to lead to the framing of more 
efficient space utilisation strategies; and secondly to give consideration to improving access to BLTôs 
premises, particularly with regard to people with disabilities. 
The meeting drew to a close with Jean Stuckey proposing a vote of thanks to all those who have brought 
their care, knowledge and talents during their last years to ensure its continuance. She reminded the 
meeting of a quote made by the late Laurie Geoghegan, a past President of the Theatre, that óThere 
cannot be a better Bingley without a Little Theatreô.  

Gordon Lakin 
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LITTLE THEATRE GUILD WEEKEND ï 29/30 AND 31 MAY 2015 
 
What a marvellous weekend! The comments from the 110 delegates were very 
complimentary on every aspect of the weekend. Over all the play was rated extremely highly 
as were the workshops, the warmth of the welcome and the outstanding hospitality. 

The addition of the children at meal times was appreciated as a very nice touch. A continuous supply of 
coffee and tea and biscuits was very important ï vital for many of our delegates. 
I have organised or worked on every LTG Conference Bingley has held since we joined the Guild in the 
late 60s and it was super to know that once again, we were rated as one of the best hosts in the Guild. 
On Friday night two ladies from Bolton told me that it had been the best Friday night at a Guild 
Conference for years. 
The comments from Michael Corbidge of the RSC were especially flattering to our play and our theatre. 
Just for the record he did his two wonderful workshops at no charge to BLT. 
Happily Sir Ian McKellan did arrive and charmed everyone he spoke to including Mary Newton to whom 
he chatted twice. 
The Lord Mayor and her husband were very appreciative of the warm welcome afforded to them 
especially as it was so early in her taking up the office. 
Everything that happened can only be a good thing for our theatre and I would like to offer my personal 
special thanks to everyone who assisted in any way whatsoever. 
Brian Stoner worked extremely hard throughout the planning and presentation but how proud he 
must be to be Chairman of such an outstanding theatre. 
 
Patricia Clough ï LTG Representative 
Bingley Little Theatre 
 
 
Dear Editor 
 
Re LTG Conference 
What a great conference ï such friendly and warm members, great workshops and a 
very fine production. So well done to all ï a large pat on the back and a big tick in the 
10/10 box. 
Some pictures on my Flickr account:  
https://www.flickr.com/photos/madam-secretary/sets/72157653828610445 
for your general interest. 
Thank you Patricia for your fine presentation and truly awesome humour and delivery. 

Best wishes 
Anne Gilmour 
(Anne is from Questors Theatre, Ealing) 
 

Letter to the Editor 

See overleaf for more photographs of this highly successful event. 

There was plenty of time to mingle and to 
network  in the Arts Centre coffee bar, looked after 

by Rosemary Grainger and her helpers.  

 

And a visitorôs view of Bingley.  The Exhibition boat 
ñKennetò at Five Rise Locks, seen during the 

delegatesô guided walk. Photo: Anne Gilmour....led 
by David Helliwell. Itôs always good to see how well-
appreciated our town is by visitors. Take a look at 
Anneôs ñFlickrò page (see the link in her letter, above) 

for some stunning views of Bingleyò.  

https://www.flickr.com/photos/madam-secretary/sets/72157653828610445
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